
 
 
 
 
From: Janet A.W. Harriman, Director of Quality and Safety 
Date: February 21, 2025 
Re: California Proposition 65 Customer Statement – White Granulated Sugar, Brown Sugar, 

and Powdered Sugar 
 
In response to concerns regarding the State of California's "Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 
1986," commonly referred to as Proposition 65 ("Prop 65"), this memo confirms our compliance with the law. 
We have reviewed the list of chemicals known to the State of California to cause cancer or reproductive harm. 
Based upon reasonable and ascertainable information and testing pursuant to United's Heavy Metals Testing 
Policy Statement and Prop 65 Policy Statement, the white granulated sugar, brown sugar, and powdered sugar 
marketed by United Sugar Producers and Refiners and produced by United's members do not contain 
chemicals found on this list in excess of applicable safe harbor limits established under Prop 65. The lists of 
the heavy metals and Prop 65 chemicals tested for are available upon request. 
Please call or write if you have any questions or concerns. United Sugar Producers and Refiners is committed 
to continued service to our valued customers. You may also visit https://www.p65warnings.ca.gov and 
www.p65warnings.ca.gov/products/food for further guidance. 

 
 
Janet A. W. Harriman 
Director of Quality and Safety 
United Sugar Producers and Refiners 
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